
1700 North Meridian Road * Tallahassee, FL * 32303 
850-385-5146 (phone)  850-385-0869 (fax) 

www.saintpaulsumc.org 

As a Spirit-formed living expression of the  
kingdom of God, the vision of Saint Paul's  
United Methodist Church is to glorify God 

wholeheartedly, grow the community of the 
faithful, nurture the faithfulness of that  

community, alleviate suffering wherever it is 
found and advocate for social justice. 

 
 
 
 
 

The mission of Saint Paul’s United Methodist Church is to be a 
faithful community of disciples who serve as the heart, hands 
and feet of Christ so that all people come to know the love of 

God. 

Around Saint Paul’s 

This Week at Saint Paul’s 

Saint Paul’s Staff June 9, 2019 
Pentecost 

 

Celebrate the SPIRIT: Power 
Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 

ROOM KEY:  CR - Choir Room / CY - Courtyard / F -  Foundation / GP - Generations Park / L - Library /  
N - Nursery / P - Parlor / S - Sanctuary / SH - Sanders Hall / SHK - Sanders Hall Kitchen / WR - Work Room 

WELCOME, GUESTS! 
We are glad you have chosen to worship with us today. Nurseries for ages infant to 
five years are located in the lower level of the sanctuary building. One of our friendly 
ushers can give directions to restrooms. 
 

AIDS FOR THE VISUALLY AND HEARING IMPAIRED  
Are available from our ushers. Kindly return the large-print hymnal at the end of wor-
ship. We, also, have hearing loops for hearing aids with t-coil technology. 
 

NAME TAGS  
Name tags help us get to know one another better. They are located in the narthexes. If 
you need a name tag, please indicate on the attendance pad so we can make one for 
you. Please wear your name tag each week during worship. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
A wide variety of adult Sunday School classes and age-appropriate classes for children 
and youth are offered at 9:45. For details, visit the information table in Sanders Hall or 
call our office.  
 

INTERESTED IN JOINING SAINT PAUL’S? 
If you are interested in becoming a member of Saint Paul's, please indicate so on the 
attendance pad.  We will set a date for you to be received with joy! 

Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks, Senior Pastor     
Rev. David Gill, Pastor of Congregational 
   Care 
Cynthia Prescott, Adult Choirs  
Gaye Herndon, Music Performance  
 Associate 
Jill Merryday, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Peggy Benton, Ministry Coordinator 
Kambea Chan, Children’s Ministry Assistant 
Jenni Cox, Children’s Ministry Assistant 

Laurie Batten, Church Administrator 
Linda Fletcher, Publishing Specialist 
Stephanie Corry, Facilities Coordinator 
Raymond Pandley, II, Associate Director of 
     Youth Ministry 
Morgan Holmes, Summer Intern 
Simon Webb, Lead Sexton 
Odis Williams, Assistant Sexton 
Betsy Gingery, Kitchen Coordinator 
Beth Wilde, Nursery Coordinator 

Financial Snapshot 
Expenses to date: $362,184.00 Average weekly expenses (2018):  $18,269.00  
Income to date: $349,904.00 

Actual  
Income: 

June 2 attendance:    8:30:  90       11:00:  230        Sunday School:  N/A 

   N/A    

June 2 June 9 June 16 June 23    June 30 

We encourage you to give on-line - No wallet required! It's fast, safe, 
and secure.  Use your phone's camera and hover over the image - to go 
directly to the webpage for online giving.  

Monday, June 10 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
11:00am Ed Wynn Lunch/SH 
5:00 pm Manna Bagging/Faith Presby. 
 
Tuesday, June 11 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
9:30 am Women’s Bible Study/310 
10:00am Creation Care T-Shirt Bags/302 
6:15 pm Covenant Chancel Choir/CR 
7:30 pm Se’lah/CR 
 
Wednesday, June 12 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
8:00 am Prayer Group/WR 
5:15 pm Dinner/SH 

Wednesday, June 12 cont. 
6:15 pm Human Sexuality/SH 
6:30 pm Knitting & Crochetiers/311 
 
Thursday, June 13 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
 
Friday, June 14 
Church Office Closed 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
9:00 am 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS   
 Dinner in Sanders Hall - 5:15 - 6:15 p.m. Reservations due by midnight Monday 
by calling 385-5146 or online at saintpaulsumc.org.  $7 adults,  $3 ages 4 - 12.  
June 12:  Meatloaf, mashed potatoes, green beans 

 
EXTREME EXPLORERS SUMMER CAMP - NOTE: All participants 

need to have a notarized parental consent, photo release and medical 
authorization form on file for the first day of camp.  June 17 -21, 8:30 
a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  Kids who have completed 2nd-5th grades are invited to  at-
tend. Cost is $160. Please submit payments ASAP! For more infor-
mation, contact Kambea Chan, kambea26@yahoo.com or Jenni Cox, jnute@ 
hotmail.com. 

 
ONE SUNDAY SERVICE - Mark your calendars! One Service Sunday, June 30 

at 9:30, followed by pot-luck brunch at 10:30.  Please join us after service for 
brunch. Drop off your breakfast treat or covered dish in the kitchen before 
9:30.  Place of Welcome is the set-up team and the Choir will clean-up after-
wards. We are calling on the congregation to join the choir in the clean-up   
duties.  Looking forward to another joyful worship and fellowship event! 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - Join us for our Vacation Bible School Week 

Christmas in July! VBS will be held July 15 - 19 from 8:45 
a.m. - 12:30 p.m.  Register your rising VPK through 6th 
Grade now.  ** Stay tuned…we will be posting our list of 
requested donation items soon! ** ADULT VOLUNTEERS 
& YOUTH HELPERS ARE STILL NEEDED…please sign up 
online if you can help out https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e / 1 F A I p Q L S f m 9 E d H 9 1 f N h _ Y d o 0 A A j A A u 0 5 
yeBtZqonWSefwpcBw_osj4lQ/viewform 

 
GATHERING TO PRAY - 

for the concerns you share 
with us on the PRAYER REQUESTS cards in the pew, (please place them in the 
offering plates), or via email, david@saintpaulsumc.org.

us!  



8:30 & 11:00 a.m. ORDER OF WORSHIP 
Please see our ushers for large print hymnals and bulletins.   

We, also, have hearing loops for hearing aids with t-coil technology. 

 Prelude Variations on ‘Veni Creator Spiritus’ H. Hopson 

 Welcome and Announcements 

 Choral Call to Worship (11:00)    Fresh Winds of the Spirit D. Davenport 

* Call to Worship  

   Come, Holy Spirit! Ignite our hearts with joy and confidence! 
 For God has done wondrous things for us. 
 Come, Holy Spirit! Fill us with the power of the rushing wind that we 
 may faithfully serve you in all that we do. 
 For Christ has called each of us and blessed us! 
 Come, Holy Spirit! Be with us today. 
 Help us to boldly proclaim Christ Risen. AMEN.   

* Opening Hymn God of Grace and God of Glory UMH 577 

* Affirmation of Faith Apostles’ Creed UMH 881 

* Gloria Patri 

 Pastoral Prayer and Lord’s Prayer 

 Special Music (8:30) Fresh Winds of the Spirit D. Davenport 
  Ensemble: Sue Spencer, Rollen Thomas, Debbie and Gary Eggebraaten 

 Anthem (11:00) Holy Spirit, Descend on Us A. Pote 

 Children’s Chat 

 Scripture Acts 2:1-4, 14-21  New Testament pg. 119 

 Sermon     Celebrate the SPIRIT: Power 
  Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 

 Offering  Spirit of God  arr. D. Hustad 

 Sacrament of Holy Communion (8:30) 

* Closing Hymn O Spirit of the Living God UMH 539 

* Benediction 

 Postlude Postlude on ‘CWM Ronda’ A. L. Page 

Around Saint Paul’s 

MUSIC AT SAINT PAUL’S 
Preschool and Toddler Music Groups will not meet this Wednesday, June 12. 
We’ll resume our regular schedule next Wednesday 

Youth Choir, Youth Dance Ministry, and several adults will be attending Mu-
sic Camp/Church Music and Worship Workshop this week. We would appreciate 
your prayers as we worship, sing, dance, teach, play instruments, and learn. 

Handbell Choir will not meet today, June 9.  
 
SUPER SUMMER SUNDAY SCHOOL - Join us in Super Summer Sunday 

School June 2 - August 11 as we dive deep in to the Christmas story - Our Bi-
ble verse is “…. but the greatest of these is LOVE.”  (1 Corinthians 13:13).  June 
lessons will be from 9:45-10:45 in the Youth room 210 for K - 5th grade.  Please 
share our faith with the kids by leading a Sunday School class this summer by sign-
ing up at https://signup.com/go/4VGm69  

 
WOMEN’S SUMMER BIBLE STUDY - A new Women's Bible Study for the 

summer starts June 11.  It will meet every Tuesday morning 9:30 - 11:00 through 
July 23, with the exception of July 16. Childcare is available with reservation. Con-
tact Malena Allison, Malenakfrett@gmail.com or Kathleen Lipson, Kathleenlip-
son@yahoo.com for more information.  

 
SAINT PAUL'S IS CONSIDERING BECOMING A RECONCILING 

CHURCH. Don't know what that means?  Check out https://rmnetwork.org/ for 
information. If your Sunday School class or committee would like to learn more 
please contact Cassie Griesheimer, or Barbara Block.  

 
SOUL FOOD NEEDS - Our homeless neighbors at Lake Ella have requested  

disposable razors, small (hotel size) soaps and/or travel size shaving cream. Please 
place items in the Soul Food bin in room 308. Thank you for your continued sup-
port of this ministry.  After five and a half years Belinda McClellan is stepping 
down as the chairperson for Soul Food.  We welcome Jo Ellen Brown as the new 
chairperson.  She may be reached at brown.joellen@gmail.com. 

 
WELCOME NOTES TO REV. BECKY - If you are planning to send a welcome 

note to Rev. Becky Rokitowski and her family, please use this address:  3117    
Tipperary Drive, Tallahassee, FL 32309. 

 
WEDNESDAY NIGHTS 

 
GOLF CART MINISTRY VOLUNTEER OPPORTUNITY - Please consider 

offering your service to the church by driving our golf cart on Sunday mornings 
from 9:25 to noon. We need at least two more volunteers so our team members 
only have to drive once every two months. Email Don Greisheimer to get on the 
schedule:  dgriesheimer@comcast.net  

 
NEW GARDEN GROUP FORMING - 

 

FLOWERS ON THE ALTAR 
The flowers on the altar are given by Sheila and Gary Frazier to the glory of God  

and in loving memory of Sheila’s mother, Jewell Perrie Brinson,  
on what would have been her 100th birthday. 

IN PRAYER AND SYMPATHY 

Music Camp/Church Music and Worship Workshop Attendees 2019 
Sponsored by the Florida Chapter of the Fellowship of  

United Methodist in Music and the Worship Arts 
 

Gaye Herndon, accompanist for Youth Workshop and Voices of Praise 
Stephany Nystrand, Co-Dean of Youth Workshop 

Rick Herndon, Bus Driver 
 

Chaperones/Youth Leadership Team 
Raymond Pandley 

Jenni Cox 
Chelsea Scoma 

 
Middle and High School Campers 

Alyssa Griesheimer 
Kylea Verheyen 
Eden Hatfield 
Ani Hatfield 

Katherine Cox 
Caroline Cox 

Chinosa (ChiChi) Okoli 
Onyinye Okoli 
Ian Schrader 

Margot Almond 
Zadi Almond 

Savannah Cherry 
 

Kirsten Henrickson, Adult Workshop and Paths of Praise  
(Advanced Art) Teacher 

 
Adult Workshop 
Cynthia Prescott 
Russell Almond 
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www.saintpaulsumc.org 

As a Spirit-formed living expression of the  
kingdom of God, the vision of Saint Paul's  
United Methodist Church is to glorify God 

wholeheartedly, grow the community of the 
faithful, nurture the faithfulness of that  

community, alleviate suffering wherever it is 
found and advocate for social justice. 

 
 
 
 
 

The mission of Saint Paul’s United Methodist Church is to be a 
faithful community of disciples who serve as the heart, hands 
and feet of Christ so that all people come to know the love of 

God. 

Around Saint Paul’s 

This Week at Saint Paul’s 

Saint Paul’s Staff June 9, 2019 
Pentecost 

 

Celebrate the SPIRIT: Power 
Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks 

ROOM KEY:  CR - Choir Room / CY - Courtyard / F -  Foundation / GP - Generations Park / L - Library /  
N - Nursery / P - Parlor / S - Sanctuary / SH - Sanders Hall / SHK - Sanders Hall Kitchen / WR - Work Room 

WELCOME, GUESTS! 
We are glad you have chosen to worship with us today. Nurseries for ages infant to 
five years are located in the lower level of the sanctuary building. One of our friendly 
ushers can give directions to restrooms. 
 

AIDS FOR THE VISUALLY AND HEARING IMPAIRED  
Are available from our ushers. Kindly return the large-print hymnal at the end of wor-
ship. We, also, have hearing loops for hearing aids with t-coil technology. 
 

NAME TAGS  
Name tags help us get to know one another better. They are located in the narthexes. If 
you need a name tag, please indicate on the attendance pad so we can make one for 
you. Please wear your name tag each week during worship. 
 

SUNDAY SCHOOL 
A wide variety of adult Sunday School classes and age-appropriate classes for children 
and youth are offered at 9:45. For details, visit the information table in Sanders Hall or 
call our office.  
 

INTERESTED IN JOINING SAINT PAUL’S? 
If you are interested in becoming a member of Saint Paul's, please indicate so on the 
attendance pad.  We will set a date for you to be received with joy! 

Rev. Dr. Kandace Brooks, Senior Pastor     
Rev. David Gill, Pastor of Congregational 
   Care 
Cynthia Prescott, Adult Choirs  
Gaye Herndon, Music Performance  
 Associate 
Jill Merryday, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Peggy Benton, Ministry Coordinator 
Kambea Chan, Children’s Ministry Assistant 
Jenni Cox, Children’s Ministry Assistant 

Laurie Batten, Church Administrator 
Linda Fletcher, Publishing Specialist 
Stephanie Corry, Facilities Coordinator 
Raymond Pandley, II, Associate Director of 
     Youth Ministry 
Morgan Holmes, Summer Intern 
Simon Webb, Lead Sexton 
Odis Williams, Assistant Sexton 
Betsy Gingery, Kitchen Coordinator 
Beth Wilde, Nursery Coordinator 

Financial Snapshot 
Expenses to date: $362,184.00 Average weekly expenses (2018):  $18,269.00  
Income to date: $349,904.00 

Actual  
Income: 

June 2 attendance:    8:30:  90       11:00:  230        Sunday School:  N/A 

   N/A    

June 2 June 9 June 16 June 23    June 30 

We encourage you to give on-line - No wallet required! It's fast, safe, 
and secure.  Use your phone's camera and hover over the image - to go 
directly to the webpage for online giving.  

Monday, June 10 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
11:00am Ed Wynn Lunch/SH 
5:00 pm Manna Bagging/Faith Presby. 
 
Tuesday, June 11 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
9:30 am Women’s Bible Study/310 
10:00am Creation Care T-Shirt Bags/302 
6:15 pm Covenant Chancel Choir/CR 
7:30 pm Se’lah/CR 
 
Wednesday, June 12 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
8:00 am Prayer Group/WR 
5:15 pm Dinner/SH 

Wednesday, June 12 cont. 
6:15 pm Human Sexuality/SH 
6:30 pm Knitting & Crochetiers/311 
 
Thursday, June 13 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
 
Friday, June 14 
Church Office Closed 
7:30 am MoLab/300-304 
9:00 am 

WONDERFUL WEDNESDAYS   
 Dinner in Sanders Hall - 5:15 - 6:15 p.m. Reservations due by midnight Monday 
by calling 385-5146 or online at saintpaulsumc.org.  $7 adults,  $3 ages 4 - 12.  
June 12:  Meatloaf, mashed potatoes, green beans 

 
EXTREME EXPLORERS SUMMER CAMP - NOTE: All participants 

need to have a notarized parental consent, photo release and medical 
authorization form on file for the first day of camp.  June 17 -21, 8:30 
a.m. - 5:00 p.m.  Kids who have completed 2nd-5th grades are invited to  at-
tend. Cost is $160. Please submit payments ASAP! For more infor-
mation, contact Kambea Chan, kambea26@yahoo.com or Jenni Cox, jnute@ 
hotmail.com. 

 
ONE SUNDAY SERVICE - Mark your calendars! One Service Sunday, June 30 

at 9:30, followed by pot-luck brunch at 10:30.  Please join us after service for 
brunch. Drop off your breakfast treat or covered dish in the kitchen before 
9:30.  Place of Welcome is the set-up team and the Choir will clean-up after-
wards. We are calling on the congregation to join the choir in the clean-up   
duties.  Looking forward to another joyful worship and fellowship event! 

 
VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL - Join us for our Vacation Bible School Week 

Christmas in July! VBS will be held July 15 - 19 from 8:45 
a.m. - 12:30 p.m.  Register your rising VPK through 6th 
Grade now.  ** Stay tuned…we will be posting our list of 
requested donation items soon! ** ADULT VOLUNTEERS 
& YOUTH HELPERS ARE STILL NEEDED…please sign up 
online if you can help out https://docs.google.com/forms/d/
e / 1 F A I p Q L S f m 9 E d H 9 1 f N h _ Y d o 0 A A j A A u 0 5 
yeBtZqonWSefwpcBw_osj4lQ/viewform 

 
GATHERING TO PRAY - 

for the concerns you share 
with us on the PRAYER REQUESTS cards in the pew, (please place them in the 
offering plates), or via email, david@saintpaulsumc.org.

us!  


